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Dear Wang Omma, 

 

I would like to first let you know that we are very excited about this golden age as we prepare for the 

grand opening of the Cheon Il Sanctum in the Cheon Won Gung. All of my thoughts and actions are now 

absolutely focused on how to bring victory for True Mother for the entrance ceremony of the Cheon Il 

sanctum. Also our members are excited about the Cheon Il Sanctum as everyone is doing their best to 

contribute financially. This is their heart to unite and support Wang Omma. 

 

On Dec 1st, I gave a sermon about the meaning and importance of the Cheon Il Sanctum using True 

Mother's words, and so many family members including even high schoolers have made a contribution 

and pledged to make a contribution. My wife and I were so inspired by the heart and devotion of members 

to unite absolutely with Wang Omma. A new member who joined just 3 weeks ago, Elijah Etta, also 

pledged to make a donation to support Cheon Won Gung. This is truly amazing. This is Wang Omma's 

victory! 

 

I understand that you would like to see all second and third generation to participate in this upcoming 

Blessing Ceremony. In America, we have contacted more than 3,300 Blessing Children about the 

Blessing. One-third of them expressed interest in the blessing. We are determined to do our utmost best to 

convey Wang Omma's love and grace to all of them and create the environment for them to be excited 

about the Blessing. 

 

Through the Single Blessing Campaign, we discovered that many families have difficult parent-child 

relationships which do not encourage the children to be excited about the Blessing. So, following the 

detailed guidance of Regional President Dunkley, we asked pastors across the country to encourage 

regular parent-child prayer and discussion, including Cheon Shim Won prayer. Those who practice this 

sincerely are seeing amazing results. 

 

For example, Tetsuya Nomura Jang is a 2nd generation brother who had difficulty with the Blessing. 

However, he and his parents have been offering devotion in the Cheon Shim Won everyday and he also 

attended a 21-day workshop in the CheonBo Training Center. During the 21 day workshop, he was able 

to completely overcome his struggle with the Blessing and was able to find another match during the 

workshop. He is now happily matched with Remi Kosoka. This is another miracle of Cheon Shim Won. 

Thank you Wang Omma for giving us the gift of Cheon Shim Won. 

 

The Heavenly Top Gun missionary Satori Higashi witnessed to two new members and one of them, 

Chiga, is now living in the CARP house, attending Sunday service and supporting many church activities. 

Chiga said that joining the church is God's guidance for him and he is incredibly grateful and happy. This 

is possible through True Mother's love for America to send us the amazing Heavenly Top Gun 

missionaries. 

 

Through President Dunkley challenging us, we are finding ways to do amazing works to bring substantial 

results for the opening of Cheon Won Gung. All members are being activated and inspired to participate. 

 

Dear Wang Omma, We are absolutely united with you. We understand that we are able to bring these 

victories because of our unity with you. We will be victorious. Please trust us! 

 

Thank you Wang Omma! 

 


